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Reedley College Budget Advisory Committee Minutes

September 30, 2009
NOTES


Present:	Scott Thomason, Chair; Susan Mills, Amie Mazonni, Cheryl Hesse, Linda Nies, Colleen Snyder, John Hernandez (ASB), Rick Santos, Tom Mester

Absent:	Michael White, Renee Dauer, Melanie Highfill, Jason Pinkerton


Scott Thomason asked our new ASB representative to introduce himself and then everyone around the table introduced themselves as well.

The committee members discussed the handouts for today’s meeting which included the following documents:  a) Administrative Relief For Student Services Categorical Programs; b) Erik Skinner budget Update; c) UC Fee Increases Proposed; d) BOG Approves 2010-11 System Budget Request; and e) August Revenues Fall short $213 Million.

Mr. Thomason said that we are probably going to have further budget cuts next year and we may have to use District reserves; but we still want to maintain current services to our students as well as maintaining all of our current staff.  He said that he hoped to gain further information at the Board Meeting next week.

Reedley College has decided to eliminate the four week summer session in 2010 to save money and will hope to reinstate it the next year.

John Hernandez (ASB) asked if we will be getting any additional funding for our DSPS program.  Mr. Thomason said we have several grants at this time for which we can apply, but that there are none in that area.  Rick Santos offered that we do have a Basic Skills initiative and CHSEE Grant to help with math and English.

Tom Mester asked, if we have a 1% mid-year cut and 2-3% cut for 2010-11, will we need to cut instructional sections?  Scott said that was considered in the budgeting and the District has allowed us to use our own discretion in how we spend Lottery funding, which could help us keep some class offerings.  But he said we will probably need to use reserve funds as well to help fund class offerings next year.  Mr. Thomason said that other community colleges are laying off staff and decreasing classes since they do not have funds to cover these costs.

The Board Meeting next Tuesday will be in Madera.  We hope to have a recommendation for a new Vice President of Instruction at that meeting.  We expect that the new Vice President will begin work on our campus in January, 2010.

By the time we have our next meeting, we should know more about our federal backfill money and our categorical funding.


The next meeting is scheduled for September 25, 2009 at 4:00 p.m. in the PCR.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.


